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2015 NCA BOARD OF  

DIRECTORS MEETINGS 
 

 

 

August 5 

Annual Meeting, August 13 

September 2 

October 7 

Presidentôs Corner 
By Beth Rodriguez 

 
 Summer is going by quickly.  I hope everyone is enjoying 
the pool.  I certainly have seen many people at the pool.  The 
pool is certainly an asset to Newington Community Association.   
 As this is August it is time for our Annual Community Meet-
ing.  Please, set aside Thursday night, August 13, 2015 and 
plan on coming.  The meeting is at the Pohick Church on Route 
1.  To get there from either Delong Dr. or Northumberland turn 
right onto Rolling Road after the light you will be on Pohick 
Road.  From Pohick Road make a left turn onto Route 1 on 
your right you will see a cemetery.  The church is just past the 
cemetery and parking is on both sides of the church.  Try to get 
there by 7:15 pm so you are in your seat before discussion and 
our Community Forum begins.  If you cannot be there by then 
all homeowners should be there not later than 8:00 pm for the 
election of the Board of Directors.  If you cannot attend, proxy 
forms have been mailed to all homeowners.  Please fill it out, 
sign it and get it to the Community Office or to a Board member 
by the deadline stated in the letter.  There are two people on 
the Board whose terms are expiring and two vacant Board    
positions.  It would certainly be wonderful to have all positions 
filled.  If anyone is wondering what the time commitment is, I 
will explain.  Every member of the Board commits to attending 
the monthly Board meeting every first Wednesday of the month 
and starts at 7:00 pm.  In addition Board members commit to 
becoming familiar with our communityôs Covenants, Bylaws, 
various issues involving or affecting our community, enforcing 
our communities covenants and community rules (for example 
trash or parking rules) in a fair manner and to adhering to the 
Boardôs code of ethics.  One of the values of the people in our 
nation is ñgiving back to our communityò.  Well, serving on our 
Board of Directors is certainly one way a homeowner can do 
exactly that and make a huge difference to our community too.  
Please seriously consider serving.  You can nominate yourself 
at the Annual Community Meeting.  I hope to see you there. 

* * * * * * 

Important Notice 
 

POOL CLOSING  
 

Pool will close Labor Day, 
Monday - September 7, 2015 

at 6:00 PM 
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Newsletter Distributors 

Kathy Anderson Jennifer Firman Al Owens 

Amanda Baird Donna Kellam Lori Randall 

Cyrille Barr Patrick Lent Roche Family 

Abdul Berlas Mike Smith Pat Levister & Sandra 
Wolford 

Karen Chauvin Spinelli Family 

Gladys Diaz William & Mary Loy Regina Watson 

Nicole Drummond Sharoyn Marshall  

Ethan Richard Neimeyer  

 NCA COMMUNITY OFFICE 
 

703-455-3606 
Fax: 703-455-0013  

 

Hours: 
Monday / Wednesday /Thursday 
10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
Tuesday / Friday 

9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
  

Community Manager: Lori Randall 
Assistant Community Manager: Tina Queen 
Email:  manager@newingtoncommunity.org 

 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President - Beth Rodriguez (Aug ô15) 

     Email: president@newingtoncommunity.org 

Vice President - Kevin Benore (Aug ó17) 

Treasurer - Louise Whitt (Aug ó17) 

Secretary - Chris Hammel (Aug ó16) 

Member  - Florence Smoczynski (Aug ó15) 

Member - Vacant (Aug ó16) 

Member - Vacant (Aug ó16) 

 
 
ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEE 
Chair - Cameron Mulloy 
 
FINANCE COMMITTEE 
ChairðLouise Whitt 
 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
ChairðLou Tobat 
Liaison - TBN 
 
RECREATION COMMITTEE 
Chair - Volunteer Needed 
LiaisonðTBN  
 
MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE 
Chairs - Lori Randall 

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
 

Emergency      911 

Non-Emergency (Police & Fire)    703-691-2131 

    Including barking dog complaints 

American Disposal Services         703-368-0500 

Animal Control/Shelter         703-830-1100 

Cox Cable           703-378-8422 

Domestic Violence Hotline         800-838-8238 

Dominion Towing          703-730-1177 

Dominion Virginia Power      1-888-667-3000 

Fairfax Connector          703-339-7200 

             www.fairfaxconnector.com 

Fairfax County      www.fairfaxcounty.gov 

Fairfax County Housing Authority 

  Selena Davis         703-704-6758 

Fairfax County Storm Water  

    Management (not State streets)         703-877-2800  

Fairfax Water           703-698-5600 

Key Middle School          703-313-3900 

Lee High School          703-924-8300 

Lorton Fire and Rescue         703-339-5141 

Lorton Landfill          703-690-1703 
Poison Control          202-625-3333 

Pool (emergencies only)                 703-455-9873 

Saratoga Elementary School         703-440-2600 

Streetlights        1-888-667-3000 

Summit Management           703-360-0904 

Supervisor Gerald Hyland         703-780-7518 

Virginia Highway Department 

  (SnowðState Roads Only)         703-383-8368  

Virginia Railway Express   1-800-RIDE VRE 

Voter Information          703-222-0776 

West Springfield District Police     703-644-7377 

NEWINGTON STATION DIRECTORY 
 http:\\www.newingtoncommunity.org 

mailto:manager@newingtoncommunity.org
mailto:president@newingtoncommunity.org
http://www.fairfaxconnector.com
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov
http://www.newingtoncommunity.org
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Newington Community Association Annual Meeting 
 

Thursday, August 13, 2015 
Pohick Church Meeting Room 

9301 Richmond Highway, Lorton, Virginia 22079 
8:00 P.M. (Regular meeting starts at 7:30 pm) 

 
The annual meeting will include elections for two positions on the Board of Directors. One candidates 
statement: 

 
Beth Rodriguez, Durer Court 
 

To all the homeowners of Newington Community, I would like to announce that I am standing for 
reelection to the Board of Directors.  As a member of the Board of Directors I have held the positions 
of Secretary, Vice President and since January of this year I have held the position of President.  My 
husband and I have lived here since the fall of 1994.  Many of you may have seen one or both of us 
picking up litter as we go walking in the community.  Before serving on the Board, I volunteered on the 
Architectural committee.  I have enjoyed working on the Board of Directors and am committed to serve 
my neighbors by continuing to serve on the Board if reelected.  As our community is 43 years old, I see 
a need to do a comprehensive review of our Covenants to see if there are any needed changes to be 
made.  Part of this review would be to engage with the community to see what changes are wanted or if 
they want no changes at all.  This is an issue that I consider to be important.  However, I realize that not 
everyone agrees with me, but getting the community to review the covenants, talk about what changes, 
if any, they would like to see or to talk about why they want the covenants to not be changed at all, can 
only be a very beneficial discussion to have.  If reelected I will use the opportunity to encourage the 
community to have this review and discussion.  

 

 

Nominations will continue to be accepted at the community office or by any Board 
member. Nominations may also be made from the floor at the annual meeting. 

 
Your attendance is valued at these meetings. 

 
$50 cash! 

You are eligible to win only if you complete and return your proxy (see next page) to the 
community office before 12:00 PM Wednesday, August 12th  

(limit of one proxy per NCA owner) 
 

$100 cash! 
You are eligible only if you attend the annual meeting on Thursday, August 13th and  

register by 8pm. 
(limit of one per NCA owner) 

 
You must be a member in good standing for either prize. 

DOOR PRIZES AT MEETING 
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PROXY 
 

For 
Election of NCA Board of Directors 

August 13, 2015 
 

 

I, _________________________ of ______________________________,  
 (name)      (Newington address) 

Lot # ____________, being (a) member(s) in good standing of the  
 
Newington Community Association, under the provisions of the duly  
 
recorded legal instruments governing said Association, do hereby grant (my)  
 
(our) proxy to _____________________ of ________________________.   
   (name)     (address) 

This proxy, which is executed for the Annual Meeting scheduled for August  
 
13, 2015, gives full rights to the proxy holder to cast his/her vote(s) as he or  
 
she sees fit regarding Board of Directors Elections, unless other instructions  
 
are specified: 
 
________________________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
__________________________ ____________________________ 
(signature, member)    (signature, proxy) 

 
__________________________ ____________________________ 
(date)      (date) 

 
All proxies that are designated to ñBoard Memberò or left blank will be distributed 

equally to all current Board members in attendance to vote.  Odd numbers of proxies will 

be distributed to Board Members by seniority.  All other proxies will be voted by the  

person designated above.  You may give this proxy to a neighbor who will be attending 

the meeting or to a Board Member. 
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NEWINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING ï July 1, 2015 

Draft Minutes of the Meeting ï NCA Pool House Meeting Room 
 

At 7:00 pm President Beth Rodriguez called the meeting to order.  Board members present were President Beth 
Rodriguez, Vice President Kevin Benore, Treasurer Louise Whitt, and Secretary Chris Hammel.  Director  
Florence Smoczynski was not in attendance. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Treasurer Whitt made a motion to accept the June 3rd monthly board meeting minutes.  Secretary Hammell  
seconded the motion.  Vote:  3 yes, 1 abstain.  Secretary Hammel made a motion to accept the June 3rd   
monthly board meeting executive session minutes as written.  Treasurer Whitt seconded the motion.  Vote:  3 
yes, 1 abstain. 
 
HEARINGS 
Lots 152, 426, 542, 577 and 579 all had a scheduled hearing as an opportunity to comment on a rule violation 
but were not in attendance.  Lots 520 and 598 were in attendance. 
 
COMMUNITY FORUM 

A resident wanted the Board to be aware that 
the front yard next to hers is not maintained, 
that it is mostly dirt which comes running out 
on the sidewalk.  She thinks there are issues 
with the gutter being blocked.  Also there is a 
problem with speeding on Euclid and would 
recommend speed bumps.  One other item was 
her concern that owners uphill from her have 
raised the grounds to alleviate water problems 
in their basements.  She is having problems as 
well.  The CM mentioned that water coming 
from a neighbors walls was not an association 
issue.  Many residents divert water from their 
homes to the back of their property at their 
fence line.  The association has worked with 
another resident in the community to allow 
drainage to be installed on common ground to 
help with the problem. 
  
COMMITTEE/BUSINESS REPORTS 
Treasurerôs Report, Louise Whitt 
Treasurer Whitt stated CPIU has remained fair-
ly flat. Budget meetings will be scheduled soon. 
 
Community Manager (CM) Report, Lori Randall 
General 

¶ Disclosure Packets: 8363 Luce, 8353 Moline, 8318 
Moline 

¶ Asphalt paths/stream crossing update: County has 
approved bridge design.  RFP out for bid. 

¶ Brandeis Way renovation:  Started long Brandeis 
June 8th.  Residents given contact information to get 
quotes to replace their lead in sidewalks and stoops.  
Short Brandeis concrete started 6/18.  Asphalt ex-
pected to begin July 13th. 

¶ Survey:  35 electronic, 16 paper (note this statistic 
for comments on non-paper newsletters) 

Continued on Next Page é. 
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¶ Scheduled painting of Moline addresses and tic marks.  
Should start first week of July with yellow curbs then a date 
will be provided for parking spaces. Note:  yellow curbs 
were done today. 

¶ Large party at the pool and a resident observed that some of 
the guests that were in the deep end didnôt look capable of 
passing the NCA swim test. 

¶ County dump fees increased effective July 1st by $176 a 
month.  This should be deferred per our contract until Janu-
ary 1. 

¶ Bearings on pool pump going bad.  $950 cost to fix. 

¶ Need to look at getting crack fill on center seam of Moline 
Place.  Will have engineer look at it to confirm that is all that 
is needed. (pic) 

¶ Tic mark and address curb painting on Moline to begin in 
early July. 

¶ Several residents, or their guests, were not willing to observe 
Closed Street signs on Brandeis. 

¶ Requested an accurate measurement from Mid Atlantic be-
fore committing to repairs on tennis courts. 

¶ Release valve open on office hot water heater again.  Bath-
room and storage room flooded. 

¶ Contacted VDOT about getting Delong Drive repaved.  Used 
email from response we received back in 2009. 

¶ Annual tree assessment by an arborist should start soon. 

¶ Door to door architectural inspections are being started by 
management in response to NCA home sellers being upset 
that they did not know violations existed on their property.  
Notice only, no deadline. 

 
Resident Complaints/Issues/Comments 

¶ Resident unhappy that part of Brandeis had no construction 
but was closed anyway. 

¶ Packages delivered to homes on Luce Court have been taken 
from front porch. 

¶ Large amount of trash (move out possibly) on end of Euclid. 

¶ Are ladders allowed in back yards of homes?  Considers 
them an opportunity for crime. 

¶ If guest credits are used but the pool is closed for thunder-
storms, can residents get their credits back?  No guidelines 
on this but will be considered when amending pool rules next 
year. 

¶ Resident believes construction crew was turning on her hose 
in her front yard and leaving it on.  Spoke to Supervisor 
when resident said it happened a second time.  He did not 
believe his crew was doing this. 

¶ Resident was given a new lead in sidewalk and doesnôt think 
it should have been poured in the rain.  Doesnôt like the dirt 
put down next to sidewalk. 

¶ Resident unhappy with dirt put down next to new sidewalk.  
Dirt put down because sidewalk was elevated.  Agree the dirt 
needs to be raked out and have put it on list of fixes for con-
tractor. 

¶ Too many kids play in the street on Durer.  Two cars had 
stuff taken from unlocked cars. 

¶ Durer Court flooded due to backed up storm drains.  VDOT 
out the next morning. 

¶ Mattress in common ground woods behind Gwynedd. 
[mattress deep in gully. Not possible for one person.  Proba-
bly not even two.] TV on Gwynedd for two weeks 

¶ Exposed sewer pipe in creek that runs through common 
grounds behind Godolphin. [reported to Fairfax county and 
will follow up on their site visit]. 

¶ Durer Court flooded. Blockage found in storm drain. 

¶ Residents are complaining against each other about the pro-
longed use of a blank space on Brainerd. 

 
 Additionally, the Board discussed how they could 
enforce a swim test on guests of the pool and what do 
the pool rules allow. 
 It was recommended that the CM have a plumber 
replace the release valve as it may be faulty. 
 The annual tree assessment started today and there 
is a discount to have all work done at once. 
 There was a very lengthy discussion on the door to 
door inspections.  There was consensus amongst the 
Board that if the CM had time, she should perform 
these inspections. 
 The CM mentioned her concerns about the damage 
done by the most recent storm to the triple culvert and 
the eroding ground next to the stream where a fence 
has been put up.  She will reinforce with engineer the 
need to get a bid for that project.  Also, the storm 
caused the phones to be out, trees down and the pool 
pump to fail. The main pool pump got wet in the last 
power outage and the motor no longer works.  Cost to 
replace was $3K. 
 
Planning and Development, Lou Tobat 
Lou doesnôt have a Planning and Development report 
but wanted to make the community aware that Bud 
Tyler on Brandeis has passed away.  He was an     
original owner in the community and had been active 
in recreation activities including the swim team and 
holiday parties. 
 
Personnel Compensation Procedures, Chris Hammel 
and Kevin Benore 
The Board was given a copy of the draft Employee 
Compensation Policy.  The word óunpaidô was added 
to the section on Holidays.  Vice President Benore 
made a motion from the committee to adopt the     
Employee Compensation Policy as amended.         
Secretary Hammel seconded the motion.  Vote:  3 yes, 
1 no. 
 
Amending CCRs Committee, Beth Rodriguez 
No report at this time. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS ï Old 
Enforcement of trash policy, POA 55-513.C ï  The 
Board reviewed the changes made to the Assessment 
of Charges for Rule, Covenant and Architectural     
Violations Policy.  The policy will be in the August 
newsletter and voted on at the next meeting. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS ï New 
At 8:35 pm Secretary Hammel made a motion to   
convene to executive session to discuss hearings, a 

Minutes, from page 5é. 

Continued on Page 9 ... 
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Lawn Services for Hire 
 

Do you have lots of leaves or untamed  grass?  Do 
you not have the time or energy to take care of 
it?  Hire me - a responsible, able-bodied teen look-
ing for some work.  I have experience with yard 
work and contribute to the community regularly. 
 
Price:  $20/hr. (min. 1 hour)  
 

Contact: 
John Paul Spinelli, 703-451-1779  

LOST & FOUND 
 

Phone found at the entrance to Moline 
when it was closed for painting.  Please 
contact NCA   office and bring a charger if 
you think it is yours. 

t!wYLbD [h¢ w9DL{¢w!¢Lhb w9aLb59w 
CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōƻŀǘǎΣ ŎŀƳǇŜǊǎΣ w±ǎ ƻǊ ǘǊŀƛƭŜǊǎ ŀǘ 
ǘƘŜ Ǉƻƻƭ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ƭƻǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴΦ hƴŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ǇŜǊ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅΦ CƻǊƳǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ 
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ wŜŦŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ b/! ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳΦ 

Community Survey Closing End 
of August 

 
Just a friendly reminder to complete the 
community survey.  This enables the Board 
to get community feedback on all aspects of 
the community.  Your input is valuable to 
us.  The survey is not anonymous. The sur-
vey is open to both owners and renters.   
 
You MUST include your NCA address to 
complete the survey and be included in the 
$50 participation drawing. 
 
To complete survey online or print, go to:  
https://eSurv.org?u=NcaSurvey.  The link 
can also be found on our website. 

KEEP PORCH LIGHTS 
ON FOR SAFETY 
 
It's a fact that well lit 
communities have less 
crime activity  

 

In Memory of 'Bud' Tyler 
 

Bud lived on Brandeis Way in the Newington Station Community for over 40 years.  He supported the youth 
by dressing as King Neptune for the swim team and Santa during the holidays.  His years of being an active 
part of the community will be missed. 

Experienced Babysitter 
 

Experienced full time nanny looking for : full 
time or part time. 
 

3 years experience for babysitting/nanny 
 

Great references 
 

CPR / first aid certified,  also Newborn spe-
cialist. 

 

Hourly rate: 15$ and up. 
My name is Bianca Angulo  
Contact info: 253.243.5292  

https://eSurv.org?u=NcaSurvey
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hearing update and an inquiry from the attorney on 
pursuing non-judicial foreclosure. President           
Rodriguez seconded the motion. Vote:  4 yes. 
 At 9:44 pm Vice President Benore made a motion 
for the Board to reconvene to the regular meeting.    
Secretary Hammel seconded the motion.  Vote:  4 
yes. 
 Regarding Lot 152, Vice President Benore made a 
motion to assess the owner $50 for a rule violation, 
early trash.  Secretary Hammel seconded the motion. 
Vote:  3 yes, 1 no. 
 Regarding Lot 426, Vice President Benore made a 
motion to assess the owner $50 for a rule violation, 
tall grass.  President Rodriguez seconded the motion. 
Vote:  3 yes, 1 no. 
 Regarding Lot 520, Vice President Benore made a 
motion to waive an assessment for an architectural 
violation. Secretary Hammel seconded the motion.  
Vote:  3 yes, 1 no. 
 Regarding Lots 542, 577 and 579, Vice President 
Benore made a motion to assess the owners $50 for a 
rule violation, tall grass.  President Rodriguez second-
ed the motion. Vote:  3 yes, 1 no. 
 Regarding Lot 598, Vice President Benore made a 
motion to waive an assessment for an architectural 

violation. Secretary Hammel seconded the motion.  
Vote:  3 yes, 1 no 
 Regarding Lot 400, President Rodriguez made a 
motion to rescind the $900 assessment for an architec-
tural violation since the violation had been corrected.  
Vice President Benore seconded the motion. Vote:  3 
yes, 1 no. 
 Regarding the attorneyôs recommendation for a 
non-judicial foreclosure, Vice President Benore made 
a motion that before the Board make a decision or 
have any further discussion, the attorney should be 
asked to get more detailed information on if the   
ownerôs mortgage balance is current or how far they 
are in arrears.  The Board wants to know if the       
attorney can speak directly with the mortgage       
company to inquire if they intend to foreclose on the 
property.  President Rodriguez seconded the motion.  
Vote:  3 yes, 1 no. 
 At 9:55 pm Secretary Hammel made a motion to 
adjourn.  Vice President Benore seconded the motion.  
Vote: 4 yes. 
 NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, August 5, 2015
-7pm at NCA Pool House. All residents encouraged 
to attend. 

* * * * * * 

é. Continued from page 6 


